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NOTIFICATION

The Department of National Properties, Ministry of Finance would like to remind all the
procuring agencies that in order for any supplier, contractor or service provider who has or is
likely to suffer, loss or injury resulting from an alleged breach of the Procurement Rules &
Regulations (2009) is entitled to seek review by submitting a written complaint to the head of
procuring agency responsible for such procedure the issuance of letter of intent to award the
contract was made mandatory from 1% July 2015.

However, it is noticed that some agencies are still using the old standarding bidding
document which don’t have the provision for letter of intent.

Therefore, all agencies are reminded to use the updated standard bidding documents available
in Public Procurement Policy Division website address www.pppd.gov.bt and issue letter of
intent to award to enable the aggrieved bidders to make complaint in writing to the Procuring
agency within ten (10) days from the date of letter of intent to award the contract.

For further clarification please call Public Procurement Policy Division, Department of
National Properties, Ministry of Finance at 02-336962

Nima Wangdi
Director General

Copy:
1. All Ministries/Autonomous Agencies/Departments/Dzongkhags/Gewogs for
information
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